BHUU BOARD Minutes                                                January 13, 2019

Meeting called to order at 1:06 by Chair Thompson;  present were Shifferd, Rude, Barisonzi, Hart, Genereaux and Geri Nedland.
I.   Minutes of previous meeting 12-19-18 were reviewed; after clarifying verbage, Shifferd moved to approve;  second by Hart.  All voted yes.

II.   Financial update given by Treas Shifferd.  Noting that the fellowship will soon experience a bump-up in treasury (est $9,000) due to mortgage pay-off and loss of services of the Coordinator, Shifferd urged decisions need to be made on what to do with the surplus.   Several suggestions led to a realization the Board is in need of a longer session to consider such, prior to making a recommendation within the Budget presentation at the Annual Meeting.     

An afternoon “Retreat” was planned, to be held at the Thompson Villa, high noon, February 9th.  Bring sleeping bags, marshmallows & chocolate.
Beranek Electric bill in the amount of $225 was approved for payment.
III.  COMMITTEES:
Program:  Chair Barisonzi reiterated continuing need for more speakers. Also noted: as the Common Read approaches, our two copies of EARTH JUSTICE have not been returned, so circulation has been nil.   Authorization was given to obtain two more copies for the Library.
Interest has been expressed in topic of “White Privilege”;  Genereaux volunteered to ask Rick Nagler for any suggestions he might have as to speakers and activities in this arena.

PR/Communications:   Thompson noted WOJB ads have been consistent and well done.

Bulletin Board:  Barisonzi reported that decision was made to have the same   placed in the front hall, which is easily accessible to the fellowship.

Record Keeping:   Scrapbook project can proceed at any time.  Gx offered to draft a message to recruit photos from membership and forward to Shifferd to circulate. 
Library:  the need was voiced to have someone focus on, organize and discard from our collection as needed;  Thompson will seek to recruit two members to hone in on this project.
Social Justice:   Kent Shifferd has called a meeting for next week to consider three areas to focus on, one of which is the “Green New Deal”;  will report back with any plan they come up with.

Social Action:  Geri Nedland was present to speak to request of the SAC to hold a monthly collection for aid to efforts benefiting the community.  Barisonzi moved that priority be given to “local”, defined as this Northwestern area, but not to limit the committee in deciding “who” that might be.  Their recommendation will be brought to Sunday fellowship once a month as collections are sought.
Facilities:    Thompson reported on: 

· work to repair fan/ventilators downstairs is now complete;
· WE Energy offered to do a free energy consultation … however as this same effort had been accomplished two years ago, the Board declined;

· Windows - air leakage is still not corrected;

· no change as to City RL dealing with the leaning retaining wall.

There being no other issues, the meeting was adjourned at 12:59.

                                                                           ~JGx, recording.

